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The Spanish Club held its second meeting of the semester with seniors Kathy Augenthaler and Mary

Amodeo summarizing the highpoints of an art course taken at the Prado Museum during their recent
stay in Madrid.

Mr. Stanley Grashow, assistant professor of creative arts and chairman of the department, was the
guest speaker at a meeting of the local AAUW chapter in Ochre Court. His program included a
slide presentation and a discussion on modern art.

Mr. Joseph L. McCourt, principal of the Cumberland Middle School, Cumberland, R.I. addressed
an education class of Dr. William Burrell. Mr. McCourt's daughter Kathryn '71 is currently student
teaching at Cumberland Middle School.

THERE

Mrs. Dorothea P. Dutra, chairman of the department of nursing, attended a meeting of the National
League for Nursing Council on Baccalaureate and Higher Degree Programs, in Miami, Florida.

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss preparation of professional nurses in educational institutions,
particularly preparation of the nurse with diploma school education; and to vote for the College's de-
partment of nursing, as a delegate to the business session.

Sister Mary Marjorie Walsh, director of career guidance and placement, and Sr. Marie Corinne Walsh,
assistant professor of education and director of elementary education, attended a November Peace
Corps Campus Liaison Conference at Boston College. Speakers for the event included: Charles S.
Amorosino, Jr., New England Area Coordinator; Joseph H. Blatchford, National Director of Peace

Corps; Robert McKay, Director of Volunteer Recruitment; and John Pincetich, Director of the
Northeast Region.

Rev. Richard E. Mandeville, instructor in theology, was interviewed on WPRO Radio, Providence,
on his theological impressions of the rock opera '"Jesus Christ, Superstar.' The program will be
aired again both locally and country-wide at later dates, and may be used by record companies in
promoting similar programs.

Naval Reserve Public Affairs Company 1-1, commanded by LCDR Ronald C. Brinn, vice president for
development and public relations, joined forces with the First Naval District in conducting a two-day
public affairs seminar--the first of its kind in the country. Participating in the Boston seminar were
almost 100 public affairs personnel--Regular Navy, Reservists, and civilians --from the five -state -

District. On hand to deliver the seminar's keynote address was RADM L.R. Geis, the Navy's Chief
of Information.

Sister Mary Jeannette Pivin, assistant professor of theology, was on hand to discuss the liturgy at a
recent meeting of the Serra Club of Newport, held at the La Forge Casino Restaurant, Newport.

Mr. Robert J. McKenna, assistant professor of political science, addressed the social studies class
at Rogers High School. His topic was "The Political Implications and Present Day Parallels of
the Depression. "
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